MEETING NOTICE (per ipAHO OPEN MEETING LAW)

TWIN LAKES WATER DISTRICT #95C

WILL BE HAVING A SPECIAL MEETING
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 6, 2016
9836 W. Twin Lakes Road, Twin Lakes, ID
7:00 PM

THE PUBLIC IS WELCOME TO ATTEND.
AGENDA ITEMS:

1.Quick update on tributary inflow/dam outflow and
lake level.

2. IDAHO WATER ENGINEERING PROPOSAL/DISCUSSION



TWIN LAKES WATER DISTRICT 95-C, WATER ADVISORY MEETING
Lakeland HS, August 29, 2016 7:00pm

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Terry Kiefer. In attendance
were: Terry, Don, Susie, Sue, Laurin, Dan, Morgan, Doug, Colby, Paul Finman,
John Eixenberger, Jason Lucas and Debra Andrews. Minutes were approved as
amended (“one claimed water right”).

Paul, Laurin, Don, and Terry discussed their meeting on Paul Finman's property
re: putting sand, gravel, and bentonite in the creek there.

Colby, Paul, and Jason reported on their meeting. Paul will check on resources.
Jason will talk to Primmers.

Sue Park shared her research and the other engineer’s reports. Bob Haynes will
present his bid in more detail at our next meeting. (Set for Tuesday, Sept. 6, 7pm
@ 9836 W Twin Lakes Rd).

Outflow at the dam was lowered to 2.5 this afternoon. Tighter feedback
wanted on levels/flows to keep the outflow at a minimum.
RESOLUTION 1 - Terry moved that “once the conditions of a futile call are met,
(when the tributary inflow and dam outflow amount does not satisfy the .07cfs to
water right holder #95-0734) the Watermaster will maintain the then current lake
level, up until the 1* of November.” Seconded by Colby. Passed 3 to 1.
RESOLUTION 2 - Colby moved that “when the Watermaster is activated, and the
lake level is below 10-4, the dam outflow will not exceed the tributary inflow, in
accordance with the decree.” Seconded by Terry. Passed 3 tol.

There was extensive discussion during the meeting. The meeting was
adjourned at 10:40 pm.

SPECIAL MEETING, SEPT. 6, 2016 7pm @ Colby’s Lake House
Present:Terry, Don, Sue, Dan, Susie, Laurin,Colby, Doug, Gordon, Paul, Jason, Deb.
Lake level at 7.47, dam outflow at 7.47. Inflow between 4 and 5. Sue will
arrange for the device at the dam to be recalibrated.
Bob Haynes made a presentation (water inflow device) on behalf of Idaho
Water Engineering. A discussion followed. We need more info.
Sue will schedule a meeting with the other engineer, to make a
presentation. At TLV, if available, at 7pm, on Sept 13 or 20.

SPECIAL MEETING, SEPT. 13, 2016, 7pm @ TLV - called to order by Terry at 7pm.
Jason Scott of GeoEngineering made a presentation re water inflow devices,



planning, installation,etc. At this point the board is leaning toward Jason’s plan
over Bob's.

The next meeting will be Sept 20 at 7pm @TLV. We will have additional info
from Jason i.e. pictures of what the installed device would look like. We will make
a plan that can be presented to the landowner for input/approval. Meeting

adjourned at 8:40pm.
The Flovd_ conbrrt
Jason Lucas shared before and after pictures of the work that Paul-Finman;€olby

Ctark; and-Jason accomplished in the creek bed through Paul’s property. Everyone
was excited about the progress!! Many thanks, guys!

Respectively submitted,
Susie Ellis, Secretary



TWIN LAKES WATER DISTRICT 95-C, WATER ADVISORY MEETING
Scarcello Ranch, July 28, 2016, 6:30pm

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Terry Kiefer at 6:40pm. In
attendance were: Terry, Don, Susie, Sue, Laurin, Dan, Morgan, Doug, Colby, Paul
Finman, and Gordon Stephenson. Minutes were approved as written.
The lake level is 8’6”. 12cfs is going out. Bentonite continues to be applied.
July 13- the tours of Easterdays and the Department of Lands property to check
out possible locations for the inflow meter to be on Fish Creek. Not great sites.
Terry talked to Jeff Bailey, Kim Easterday English’s manager. Jeff said that they
were going to irrigate out of the creek and also reinforce the fence. (Morgan said
that the Easterdays had only)%‘r\;'ef‘ water right in the new adjudication, and that
one was under another name). We discussed putting the gauge by the bridge or
below the fence. We will make a specific plan to take to Easterdays. We need to
get bids to help formulate the plan.Sue will work on that. We will continue to
work with TLIA (Debra Andrews) for access.
Colby presented some information on calculating evaporation and seepage.
A group (Paul, Laurin, Don, Terry) will meet at Paul Finman’s gate on Tuesday,
Aug. 2" to look into putting sand, gravel, and bentonite in the creek on Paul's
property. Paul would provide the sand, gravel, and one-time access.
Next meeting will be Aug 18. (Changed later).
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Susie Ellis, Secretary



TWIN LAKES WATER DISTRICT 95-C, WATER ADVISORY MEETING
McDONALDS, , RATHDRUM ID JULY 7, 2016

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Terry Kiefer. Minutes were
approved.

We will decide on which inflow devices later —when we know the area and if
cell service is available. The plan to measure creeks other than Fish Creek will also
be after the July 13 tour of possible locations for the inflow device.

The lake level is 9°2”. 12cfs is going out. Next week Charlie and Jason will be
debrushing and applying bentonite.

Morgan will check on entering private property to read the meters. Also will
check to see if Kootenai County can charge a fee for collecting our water district
taxes.

July 13 will be the tours of Easterdays and the Department of Lands property to
check out possible locations for the inflow meter to be on Fish Creek. 9am at
Easterdays. 11am at the Department of Lands.

The next meeting will be at Laurin Scarcello’s on July 28 @ 6:30pm.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Susie Ellis, Secretary



TWIN LAKES WATER DISTRICT #95C
ADVISORY BOARD MEETING
LAKELAND HIGH SCHOOL, JUNE 9, 2016

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Terry Kiefer. Introductions were made: Terry
‘Kiefer chair, Colby Clark board member, Morgan Case IDWR, Susie Ellis secretary, Don Ellis vice-
chair, Sue Park treasurer, Dan Park asst. watermaster, Laurin Scarcello watermaster, and Jason Lucas
and Diane Park. Abs: Tom Pearson and Doug Jayne, board members. The amended water district
budget, the annual minutes, the special meeting minutes and a contact list were handed out

INFLOW DEVICE AT FISH CREEK — We have to have permission to place it on private
property. Debbie Andrews is talking to Kim Easterday and Paul Buckland at IEP. (Since the meeting
Deb said that IEP said yes. Kim is still concerned about too many people having access to their
land). We discussed what to attach the device to and how to make it secure. Morgan stated that the
device has to be strategically placed and her staff can help with that. Morgan and her hydrologists will
check out the sites. We discussed the types of devices. IDWR has standards for the devices. Which
devices meet the standards? We can get a device, a pressure transducer, that is compatible with our out
flow device; information can be shared electronically. We will need to get a stream channel alteration
permit from IDWR for the piling to put the device on.

PLAN TO MEASURE INFLOW FROM OTHER CREEKS AND TRIBUTARIES — we agreed
that it was important, as well as Idaho State law, to have someone that is certified do this. Engineering
firms qualify. Sue Park will check into Idaho Water Engineering, where Bob Haynes formerly of IDWR
works. We will need to hire someone to measure 3 to 5 times a year. Rating curves can be made to
correlate the data from these other tributaries to Fish Creek. This correlation takes several years of data
Correlation data is apparently available on seepage and evaporation also.

WATERMASTER REPORT — Laurin reported that he had walked a lot of the creek (as part of
his dam keeper job). Alot of the work they did last year with Charlie and with bentonite is still working.
We need Charlie to do more work and more bentonite. Laurin, as watermaster, had okayed Gordon
Sylte's plan to buy bentonite and have his crew put it in the creek. Laurin presented a bill for $1200.to
$1300. for that, which Sue will pay. The plan is to keep working on the creek. The process was
discussed.

OTHER IDEAS TO DELIVER WATER- Most of the water is lost after the creek goes through
the Hogan property. We discussed putting a pipe from there on, with an on-off mechanism, to insure
that Syltes get their water right when water is low again. We also discussed putting a well on Syltes to
make sure he the necessary water The cost, pros , and cons were discussed, then tabled for now.
Another idea was discussed: to place an outflow device where the creek enters Gordon's property, so
we would know how much water is getting down the creek to his property.

Next meeting — Thursday, July 7" -6:30pm at Rathdrum Library
Susie Ellis, Secretary



